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TAFTA Arbitral Hearings Update 

Kingsgate Consolidated Limited (Kingsgate or the Company) advises that the arbitral 
hearings under the Thailand – Australia Free Trade Agreement (that relate to the 
Thai Government’s premature closure of the Chatree Gold Mine in 2016) have been 
rescheduled to commence the week beginning 3 February 2020 in Singapore.  

The hearings were scheduled to take place in Hong Kong from 18 to 29 November 
2019, but were postponed last week due to safety concerns over escalating violence 
in and around the city. (See ASX:KCN release titled “TAFTA Update” dated 15 
November 2019) 

Kingsgate remains open to a negotiated settlement, and will be actively pursuing this 
option in the intervening period. 
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